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Welcome
Prep Staff

Prep A: Mrs Amy Zarb, Mrs Sarah-Jane Considine

Teacher Assistant: Mrs Catrina SimpsonGod our Father, 
bless the community of St John’s:

students, staff, parents and friends.
Help us to grow in strength as 

Christians and be a good example to 
all. 

Encircle us with your loving care. 
May we grow in faith, and may Jesus’ 

commandment of love, to: 
‘Love one another as I have loved you’ 

become deeper in our daily lives. 

Amen.



http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rc6umPqUgV8


Before and After School arrangements
Before and After school expectations of parents and student were shared in the Week 1 newsletter.  Important 
information to go over as a reminder:

Before School:
Students should not be on school grounds before 8 a.m., unless they are with a parent/carer. Students are 
to gather at the covered area (Prep/Yr1 eating area) or under the sails near the Mercy Garden. Hats should be 
worn at this time. 

Parents, students and younger siblings are NOT to:
● Gather outside of classrooms, including prep and Year 6/MPR.
● Play or sit around the prep or senior playgroup area.
● Wait near the flagpoles. 
● Wait outside of classrooms/on verandas with their child unless you have a scheduled appointment with your 

child’s teacher.
● Go directly to classrooms to drop bags off prior to 8:15 a.m.

At 8:15 a.m. the school office opens and a teacher will collect students from the gathering area. Students and 
parents can then head to classrooms (and enter if their teacher is present) or go to the MPA for handball. No other 
play areas are to be used before school (especially Prep students on the playground). 



Where to wait before school Where not to wait



Student Uniforms - Prep
● Prep shirt with blue shorts or blue skorts. Shirts must be 

tucked in. 
● Shoes (must be all black) 
● Hair styles (particularly boys - no mullet or long lengths on 

the back, tracks) 
● Jewellery - plain sleepers or studs only unless otherwise 

communicated i.e. Christmas) 
● Necklaces can be a chain with a cross or some type of 

religious symbol. I don’t recommend Preps wearing chains 
as they could get caught on something or accidently pulled 
during playtime. 

● Centenary Shirts - Tuesday. Badges on collar, anyday. 
 

If for some reason your child is wearing the wrong shoes or hat 
etc please let us know. 



Homework
In Prep, homework goes home each Thursday and is due back the 
following Wednesday. Parents play an important role supporting student 
learning at home. Consistent routines need to be established for this to be 
successful. 



Homework - Show and Share



Homework - Bessie the Cow
Throughout the year our travel buddy, Bessie 
the Cow will be  visiting your homes. Each Friday 
someone will take Bessie home and she must 
come back the following Wednesday when 
homework is due. A diary will also be in the 
folder, and you  can write about your child’s 
adventures with Bessie. 
Bessie’s adventures will be read to the class 
each week before she goes home with her next 
friend. I would love a photo/s of your child with 
Bessie. 



Homework - High Frequency Words 
● High frequency words are the words that we frequently 

encounter in written texts.  Children need to learn these words 
to gain an automatic to assist with their reading and writing.

● In Prep we teach these words in a fun play based was of 
learning.  

● We encourage that the learning of these words is also 
supported at home.  This can be going over the flashcards or 
playing simple games with them.  For example, hiding them, 
swatting them, chalk on the concrete, etc.

● We use the Magic 100 words list which coincides with the 
Effective Teaching Handbook that we follow as a school.

● Students will receive one list at a time, when they achieve the 
words in the list they will receive the next bundle.  



Homework - Readers 
● These will be sent home in Term 2 and will begin with 

simple, low level readers.  Early on we are focusing on 
one-one correspondence, recall yellow list high frequency 
words and use our reading strategies. 

● When readers go home we will also send home a reading 
strategies bookmark. The book mark has the reading 
strategies and language that we use when teaching the 
children to read.  

● How to read effectively? Previewing helps with decoding 
the text.  Talk about the book prior to reading – making 
predictions, whilst reading and then at the end.

● Read the readers multiple times through the week to gain 
fluency and confidence.

● The process of borrowing – info sent out next Term.  



Parent Rotations

● Parent volunteers play an important part of our Prep 

classrooms.

● Rotating Groups with parent helpers will commence in 
Week 5, the note went home yesterday. 

● They will consist of both Numeracy and Literacy games 
and activities.  

●  Assisting in rotating groups will also give you an 
opportunity to be involved with your children’s learning 
in Prep. 



Volunteers

If you wish to volunteer at any point during the year, it is important that you have 
completed the Induction for Volunteers. This might be for classroom activities, 
sports carnivals, excursions, or in the tuckshop etc. 

Parents and carers have been emailed a copy of the Induction of Volunteers. If 
you intend on being a volunteer in any capacity we ask you read the Induction of 
Volunteers guidelines and complete the Google Form acknowledgement that you 
have read and understand your duties as a volunteer (all included in an email from 
our school office 25/01/2024).



Prep Curriculum- Numeracy 
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- Counting and naming numbers.
- Work with numbers initially 0-10 (and then to 20).
- Make connections with the days of the week.
- Order and sequence events.
- Sort and name familiar 2D & 3D shapes and objects.
- Copy, continue and create patterns.
- Use language of location (between, near, next to, 
etc.).
- Model addition and subtraction problems using 
objects..
- Problem solving (open ended questions that encourage 
exploration, dialogue, teamwork and multiple answers). 



Prep Curriculum - Problem Solving 
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Literacy - Making Connections



Prep Curriculum - Literacy 
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- The children make predictions/questions from the books we read.
- They draw and write words about the setting, characters and events 

from the story.  
- They identify connections between texts and their personal 

experience.
- They read short, decodable and predictable texts with familiar 

vocabulary and supportive images. 
- They recognise the letters of the alphabet, in upper and lower case 

and know and use the most common sounds.
- They read high-frequency words (sight words) 
- Blend sounds orally to read CVC  words spell 

       other words phonetically.
- They listen for rhyme, letter patterns and sounds in words.



Reporting
Formal reporting and meeting times are scheduled throughout the year to 
discuss student progress with their parents. These times are:

● Parent / Teacher meetings: scheduled Term 1 Weeks 8 & 9 and in Term 3 
towards the end of the term. 

● Report Cards: issued in the last week of Term 2 and Term 4.

If you have any concerns about your child’s academic, social, and emotional 
progress please contact your child’s classroom teacher to arrange a time to 
meet. We aim in Prep A to keep you informed. If we have any concerns or 
questions - we will contact you.    



Student Behaviour and Expectations
Developing a positive school environment is about an attitude, which focuses on how one 
person interacts with another to develop right relationships.  At St John’s, for effective 
teaching and learning and for positive relationships to occur, three key understandings must 
exist:
● Teachers can expect to teach;
● Students can expect to learn and play in a safe environment.
● Students are responsible for their own actions.

At St John’s, we have high expectations and clear boundaries to assist with “promoting 
student success for social behaviour” (BBBL).

Social success requires structure and opportunities for students to learn how to engage 
effectively, reach their goals, and not disturb or disrupt others.  

Our School Rules reflect this vision and have been developed using our school Vision 
Statement, Mission Statement, Motto and aligned with our School Virtues as a guide.  



School Rules



Prep A
We have firm but fair boundaries in Prep A. We understand that we set the foundation for many 
years to come in schooling and for their time at St John’s. 

-   As parents you will understand the need for predictable routines, consistency and high 
expectations.  

-   At times, we may talk to you about your child’s behaviour and at these times would appreciate 
you to follow up with your child.

-  For the beginning of the year we use our visual behaviour chart for children to see when they are 
making good choices or need to rethink their behaviour. 

- If behaviours continue your child will sit with us in the thinking chair. We will have a discussion 
instead of enjoying play in our classroom. A reflection sheet will be sent home. Lastly, if this 
continues then it is the reflection room and you will be notified. 



Reflection Room
Our referral form (right) outlines reasons why students are 
referred to the Reflection Room. 

If your child is referred to the Reflection Room you will be 
notified by their classroom teacher or specialist teacher, 
either via email or phone. 

While any referral of a student to the Reflection Room 
might be distressing for a parent, it must be understood 
that this opportunity for the student to talk about what has 
happened and identify ways for growth.  Parent support of 
the school when referrals occur is appreciated so we can 
work together to support the child. 

Further information about our Behaviour Management 
Process is available on our website. 



General Information

● Signing students in an out of the office if students are:
○ Late to school. Class starts at 8:35 a.m. and students are expected to be present and 

ready for learning by this time. Consistently being late to school does not set your child 
up for a successful day,

○ Leaving early / going to an appointment.

● Medication
○ Must be through the office with the correct 

        forms filled out.

‘



Inclusive Curriculum
Our Inclusive Curriculum (IC) team are lead by Mrs Tanya Hamilton and Mrs Helen Baisden.

Along with our APC (Mrs Shae Saunders), classroom teachers and IC Support staff, our IC team work together to create 
learning environments that support inclusion and differentiation for all learners. 

NCCD:
The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD) on School Students with Disability is an annual collection of 
information about Australian school students who receive adjustments due to a disability. 

● Does it affect our child?
If your child has a diagnosis; receives speech, physiotherapy or occupational therapy; and has a health issue, then 
we can support them if it impacts their learning at school.

● What do we do then?
Talk to your child’s teacher, Inclusive Curriculum teacher and bring along any reports from specialists you may 
have.

● What is the support that our child might receive?
● Depending on the needs of your child, adjustments or modifications may be made to assist your child to access 

the curriculum in different ways, provide social and emotional support, and even make changes to the school 
environment.

Please approach Shae, Tanya, or Helen if you have any questions regarding the process.



Thank you very much for your support. 
We look forward to working with you and your child.



Communication via email - 
Teachers are very available if they need to be contacted in person or via 
telephone. However, with many parents working, email can also be an effective 
way of keeping the lines of communication open.

Email works well when the nature of the matter/question/request is brief and 
needs a short reply or clarification. 

Emails with questions regarding progress, behaviour, other student issues or a 
“difficult conversation” that needs to be had, often not the best method of 
communication. Emails that have a ‘shopping list’ of questions/issues, encourage 
a “backwards and forwards” or “email-a-thon” can be less productive and are best 
discussed in greater depth over the phone or in person.



This is because emails can be read and interpreted in many different ways, often leading 
to misunderstandings and misreading the tone or context of the message.

Rather, we suggest that a brief email be sent, outlining the concerns, and identifying a 
time where a face-to-face meeting can be had.  This allows for teachers to show 
evidence or provide other information and feedback. 

We also strongly discourage grievances being aired in a “Carpark Committee” style or 
through social media/messenger groups. 

Teachers can find it difficult to respond to emails during teaching and learning time, 
however, will make every attempt to ensure they are up-to-date with them. Please 
understand that our teachers will reply in a timely and punctual manner.
It is also important to respect that all staff have the right to ‘switch off’ outside of work 
hours, therefore, emails to staff outside of normal working hours may not be responded 
to immediately. 


